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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 11th December 2010

Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson

Allan Davison

Attendees

Gareth Downey, Paul Kirk, David Johnston, Stephen Kennedy, Alan Hunter, Patricia Gibson, Ronnie Kennedy, David Leonard, Jeanette Morton,  Des Lowry, John Patton, William Caughey, Boris Pinto. Bill Clements, Sam Howlett, Jack Strain, Randal McDowell

Apologies
Fred McCrea
Correspondence
Prof. Tabby Clegg from NICHE requested information regarding trade stands at contests.
Mark Sefton from Downshire Brass submitted a letter on behalf of the band requesting that the creation of a 1st section at contests be discussed by the BBL.
These were discussed later in the meeting

Treasurer’s Report

During the proceeding AGM, Ken advised that the balance at bank was £2078.34 

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Solos & Quartets

12 bands have responded so far and we will know better at January meeting. It was noted that the Longbridge band have entered again which is good to see. John Houston has confirmed his availability as adjudicator. Mike Hannon, although “more than certain” will confirm for definite in the new year.

Fivemiletown

Malcolm Brownbill confirmed as adjudicator. Contest date is set as 26th February in order to avoid a car rally which is happening at the Valley Hotel. George & Rodney White have confirmed sponsorship similar to last year. The Valley Hotel have yet to confirm sponsorship. The closing date for entries is Sat 8th January. Entry fees agreed as £45 for Championship and 2nd Sections, £35 for all other sections. 

Start time of contest and playing times for each section will be based on entries and will be agreed at the next meeting.

Spring Festival

Date confirmed as 2nd April 2011. Adjudicator is confirmed at Colin Hardy. Entry fees are £40 for Championship and 2nd Sections and £30 for all other sections (they were £30 and £20 in 2010)

Tom Mercer

Tom’s widow, Lila Webster, would like to donate a trophy to the BBL but would like to present the trophy formally, perhaps at a charity dinner to commemorate Tom similar to that which was held for Ross Aiken. This was discussed and the event will be jointly organised between the BBL and 1st Old Boys. The new trophy will be for “Best Horn Section on the Day”

1st Section

As proposed by Downshire Brass, the creation of a 1st section at brass contests was discussed at length. However, it was thought that there are insufficient numbers of bands to justify the creation of another section and that although some 2nd section bands may move up, it was thought unlikely that any Championship Section bands would move down. The impact on contest prize money was also mentioned. The consensus was not to proceed with the proposal at this time.
European Youth Band

5 members of local bands have been submitted for entry to the European Youth Band
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